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HVRA 2021 Spring General Meeting

Tuesday, May 18, 7–9 p.m.

Zoom information: https://harbordvillage.com/event/spring-meeting-tue-18-may/

Join us for our 2021 Spring General Meeting! We are pleased to announce our guest speaker will be a local resident 
presenting on a subject of critical importance to us both as individuals and as a community.

Speaker: Colin Furness, Infection Control Epidemiologist and Assistant Professor of Information, University of 
Toronto

Topic: “What COVID can teach us about community”

We will also conduct regular business, including financial and other reports, plus ratification of constitutional 
amendments. There will be breakout rooms for area reps to lead discussion of issues important to each area of 
Harbord Village. Finally, we will honour our most recent Community Builder Award winners.

This is a great way to meet your neighbours, find out what is happening in your community, contribute, and be 
involved. All are welcome to attend but only paid up HVRA members will be able to vote—so be sure to renew 
before the meeting! (Check your membership status at https://harbordvillage.com/membership/—and invite your 
neighbours to join!)

Harbord Village meets 2021 with hope and resilience
Anne Fleming

Spring has come to Harbord 
Village as we teeter on the 
edge of a third COVID-19 wave. 
Residents, schools, organizations, 
and businesses have found 
ways to manage amidst the 
restrictions. Slowly but surely, 
we start to get vaccinated and 
develop a sense of hope.

The Plant Fair became a virtual 
seed exchange, pumpkins and 
house decorations went online, 
students took classes outside, 
restaurants and food banks

(cont’d next page) 

Our first Zoom AGM, in October 2020
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alike turned to takeout service. 
HVRA held its first ever virtual Fall 
AGM, using Zoom technology for 
area caucuses and voting. 

HV saw some dramatic changes. 
A new park taking shape at 
the old Robert St. field as part 
of the U of T redevelopment 
will add some much-needed 
public green space, Kensington 
Hospice is expanding, and the 
new Waverley tower on Spadina 
is nearing completion. Many city 
initiatives were held up due to 
COVID but we’re looking forward 
to more trees and a renewed 
King Eddy yard.

It has been heartening to see 
neighbours coming through 
for each other. Our Community 
Builder Award honorees, who 
were already doing important 
work, were thrust into the 
spotlight and have been 
pulling even harder to get 
our community through this 
unprecedented time.

We welcomed three new 
members to the board last fall, 
all jumping right in to seek out 
new members and support 
old ones, and reach out to 
community organizations within 
our boundaries. Our eblast began 
highlighting locals who make a 
difference in their own way—
watch for more profiles as we 
head into spring and summer.

Finally, our regular events 
will look different again this 
year, though we have a better 
handle on how to manage with 
restrictions. As always, we want 
to assure HV residents that they 
are not alone during this difficult 
time; together we will continue 
to make it through.

Supporting community  
organizations
Shafeeq Armstrong

It’s been a challenging year for everyone, some more than others, as 
the pandemic has had a disproportionate impact on certain groups. 
Throughout the past several months HVRA has been connecting 
and engaging with different social service organizations in our 
neighbourhood to find out how we can continue to support our 
community members who are most vulnerable, including people 
experiencing homelessness and people in nursing homes—staff and 
residents.

In December and January, we worked with Kensington Gardens 
to highlight and promote their fundraiser to the Harbord Village 
community for a towel warming cabinet, which helps their residents 
stay comfortable and warm after bathing. Additionally, we connected 
with the Fork York Food Bank and Scott Mission to promote their 
fundraising campaigns. As we move into spring with the light at the 
end of the tunnel it is important that we continue to support those in 
challenging situations.
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Area reports
Northwest
Christian Mueller & Shafeeq Armstrong

Despite the pandemic, good food 
options remained a constant 
along our stretch of Bloor St., 
with several new restaurants 
opening. Another constant is 
the many construction projects 
still ongoing. These include two 
major rebuilds on Brunswick 
as well as improvements to the 
Tranzac Club, whose GM has 
announced that “it’s going to be 
amazing” when complete. Spring 
also means warm weather sights 
like flowers blooming and more 
people coming out (safely) to 
enjoy our area.

Southwest
Jane Perdue & Bob Stamboula

We have been engaging with 
King Edward Public School (KE). 
We helped with their request 
for help from the City for its Yard 
Revitalization Project. In turn, a 
Community Access Agreement 
for access to the KE field and 
playground is in the works. KE 
welcomed us onto their design 
team for community input 
strengthening our partnership. 

St. Stephen’s Childcare at KE 
replaced its damaged wood 
playground fence in March 
with a less than beautiful metal 
link fence. We will connect 
with them to discuss ways to 
improve its appearance. 

We also hope to refresh 
greening efforts on Croft Street 
this spring. 

Southcentral
Susan McDonald & Simon Coleman

Kensington Gardens (KG) 
renovations will finish by 
December and result in new 
hospice residential rooms, 
community room and library, 
kitchen area and outdoor access 
to newly landscaped areas. 
See kensingtonhealth.org/
construction.

The long-awaited resurfacing of 
Brunswick Ave. north of College 
is delayed until KG outdoor 
construction is complete.

Repairs were made to Doctors’ 
Parkette at College and 
Brunswick. SC volunteers 
continue to remove garbage 
from the parkette when possible. 

In October 15 new trees were 
planted on Major St. between 
College and Bloor, and 40 more 
trees elsewhere in HV. This is 
part of a City Forestry replanting 
effort, to double HV’s tree 
canopy by 2040. 

Northeast
Carolee Orme & Nick Provart

Lots of construction! U of T 
Robert St. field and community 
area will be done this spring. 
698 Spadina façade retention/
stabilization and demolition 
started in May, and new 
construction in summer. A new 
gas station is in progress at 132 
Harbord. HVRA was involved to 
mitigate operational impacts 
to neighbours. At 666 Spadina, 
there is concrete work until May 
to reinforce the parking garage 
slab, and excavation till the 
fall. Park grading at north end 
is done. The Councillor’s office 
will work with Parks on a new 
design. And balcony work is 
wrapping up—finally! 

Southeast
Gina Buonaguro & Cathy Merkley

SE was very quiet over the 
winter due to COVID-19 and the 
cold weather. Luckily, essential 
stores and restaurants remained 
open for pickup or delivery. 

The Waverley, a 17-storey 
mid-rise apartment complex, 
is ready to open this spring. It 
will gently densify the corner 
of Spadina and College and 
provide much-needed rental 
inventory with 166 units in a 
variety of sizes. Amenities such 
as rooftop pool, yoga studio, 
co-working space, electric car 
charging, bike repair, and cafe 
make it a welcome addition to 
HV.
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Community events
Despite COVID-19 we still find ways to safely and creatively hold events that foster our sense of community.

Garden Group
Margaret Procter

Farmers Market
Gus Sinclair
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Though we can’t meet in 
groups, we can still garden 
together through online 
connections. Instead of 
weekly social strolls to admire 
local gardens, walkers can 
send photos to gardeners@
harbordvillage.com for 
posting on the Gardeners’ 
webpage at harbordvillage.
com/projects/greening/
hvgardeners/#strollphotos for 
all to enjoy. 

Our 120 or so members also 
share ideas, questions, and 
plants via email. About 20 
eblast messages go out each 
year. Contact gardeners@
harbordvillage.com to join the 
mailing list.

We likely won’t hold a Plant 
Fair in June, but the spring 
and summer messages 
will list seeds, seedlings, 
and perennial cuttings for 
sharing via “contactless” porch 
pickups. Gardeners need other 
gardeners!

Spring Cleanup
Anne Fleming

Most years we hold a Spring 
Cleanup in late April to help 
beautify HV after the winter. 
Thanks to organizer Kerry Clare 
and all who participated in this 
year’s socially distanced DIY 
version. Watch for future eblasts 
for 2022!

Pumpkinfest
Lena Mortensen

Pumpkinfest will run in a 
modified COVID-safe form 
again this year. In 2020, crowds 
of strollers on Harbord St. 
were replaced with a “virtual” 
Pumpkinfest along with the first 
annual Halloween Decorating 
Contest. Resident decorators 
created inventive displays on 
their porches and lawns, with 
prizes donated by the HV BIA. 
Following tradition, all were 

The Market Advisory Committee 
in consultation with our partner, 
Farmers’ Markets Ontario, have 
agreed that the weekly Bloor 
Borden Market will return again 
this year and, if all goes well, it will 
run from Wednesday, June 2, 3–7 
p.m., to Wednesday, October 20. 

The proposed opening may be 
delayed if a more serious COVID 
lockdown is invoked by the 
province. 

We do not yet have a firm take 
on how many farmers will 
attend but our sense is that at 
least as many as came last year 
(10) will come again this year. 

Finally, because we cannot 
guarantee the required social 
distancing, we will be requiring 
masks be worn inside the 
roped off market area, and we 
ask shoppers to enter from 
the Borden entrance and exit 
through the west side of the 
market. See you in June.
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Bloor St. art installation
Christian Mueller

Three of our 
Bloor St. 
parkettes are 
featuring a 
temporary art 
installation 
titled “Light 
Strainers,” with 
contemporary 
sculptures alluding to challenges that local 
restaurants currently face. 

Commissioned by the Bloor Annex BIA and Steps 
After Dark, these were created by Toronto-based 
multidisciplinary artistic team Chris Foster and 
Layne Hinton. In their own words, “Together they 
create site-responsive installations that investigate 
the histories, materials, and architectures of the 
built environment.” 

The sculptures feature kitchen colanders arranged 
in a rotating column through which light is 
projected, creating a mesmerizing loop of shifting 
light and shadow patterns, especially at night. Look 
out for them on your next stroll.

NAGs Players
Jennifer Fahy

I am a new resident to this great neighbourhood, 
living near the Tranzac Club, where I frequently 
perform with the NAGs Players, as an actor and 
director.

The NAGs can’t wait to return to the Tranzac when 
the pandemic is over. In the meantime we offer 
an online season of exciting events to keep our 
community together and spread joy in these times. 

We have presented a number of Zoom 
performances free of charge. To find upcoming 
shows, check our website (www.nagsplayers.com) 
and register for a virtual performance. You can also 
find us on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram.

The arts continue in HV
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encouraged to relight their jack-o’-lanterns on Nov. 
1 for neighbours to enjoy on a stroll or online on 
our website. Stay tuned for upcoming details of 
this year’s iteration. 

AGM 2020
Our AGM, held October 22, 2020, via Zoom, 
featured Board elections, guest speakers Councillor 
Mike Layton and MPP Jessica Bell, Community 
Builder Awards, and more.

Fall fun forecasted
Cathy Merkley

Our Fall Fair was usually on the first Sunday after 
Labour Day. Due to COVID-19, the fate of a Fall 
Fair in 2021 is a little uncertain. Do not despair! 
We are finding alternative ways to celebrate our 
community and share some time together. 

HVRA will continue to encourage support for local 
businesses through community engagement. 
And, as the weather warms up, watch for sidewalk 
chalk art created by younger residents as you 
make your way to a self-directed art tour in our 
many laneways. We are so fortunate to have 
amazing artistic talent in our midst, including 
singers, songwriters, poets, writers and symphony 
musicians. Where safe distance permits, we will 
organize pop-up performances in laneways, on 
porches, and in open spaces. Audiences can enjoy 
live performances while musicians and artists can 
do what they love—perform for you! 

Be on the lookout for updates.

Laneway art



City matters
Bob Stambula

Harvard Village has no lack of 
ideas, initiatives, and service 
needs. The City’s scorecard in 
response is a mixed bag.

Progress on sidewalk snow 
clearing may be stalled by 
the one-year tendering time 
for equipment like the plow 
shown in the photo below. 
Transportation Services, 
in response to a Matlow/
Layton Council motion, 
promised a report this spring 
on how to clear downtown 
neighbourhood sidewalks next 
winter.

After much effort, Forestry 
planted 60 replacement 
trees on the City right of way; 
hundreds more are needed.

The HVRA Net-Zero Committee 
established last year is working 
well with City staff—connecting 
with other groups, resources 
and ideas.

Our request for “Shared Streets” 
in Harbord Village last year was 
made before the program was 
even announced (as a pandemic 
health measure), yet we were 
not accepted. Recently Council 
failed to accept Councillor 
Layton’s effort to get us in.

Adding a 1-metre boulevard 
throughout Harbord Village 
would make way for 1,000 new 
trees, calm traffic, separate cars 
from people, allow for more 
social distancing, and create 
room for snow piles. It’s not 
too good to be true. It’s easily 
done by pouring new curbs, 
removing asphalt and adding 
soil. Storm sewers are not 
replaced, they’re incorporated 
into the boulevard and are 
better for cyclists.

While we have very limited 
park space, compared to other 
areas of the City, HVRA has 
made strides everywhere it 
can, like Doctors Parkette and 
the Central Tech Public Space 
(Harbord & Bathurst). And more 
is on the way:

•	 The new parkette at Sussex 
& Spadina.

•	 The new public space at 
Robert & Sussex, and new 
soccer field.

•	 HVRA is partnering with 
the City and the TDSB to 
finalize a Community Access 
Agreement for public access 
to the grounds of King 
Edward School. 

Is there something here that 
you’d like to champion? Is there 
something missing? Emailing us 
at board@harbordvillage.com 
and our Councillor (councillor_
layton@toronto.ca) is a good 
start to getting involved.
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HVRA NetZero projects
Susan McDonald 

The City of Toronto has declared that we are in a 
climate emergency—we must massively reduce 
our greenhouse gas emissions, starting now, if 
we are to avert disaster. The City wants to see 
a 65% emissions reduction by 2030, and their 
complete elimination by 2050. But as over half of 
those emissions come from residents’ homes and 
cars, the City needs us to do our part to make this 
happen. We will need to shift away from natural 
gas to heat our homes, and from gasoline-fuelled 
forms of transportation.

Since HVRA has a long history of undertaking 
energy efficiency projects in the neighbourhood, 
we created the NetZero Committee to facilitate 
our community’s effort to meet these goals 
of reducing, and ultimately eliminating, our 
greenhouse gas emissions. How? The NetZero 
Committee currently has two long-term projects. 
One focuses on retrofitting Harbord Village homes 
to improve their energy efficiency and reduce 
their emissions. The other aims to assist residents 
in selecting transportation alternatives to their gas-
powered vehicles. 

The Retrofit Project plans to provide residents 
with comprehensive guidance in how to retrofit 
their houses to achieve these carbon emission 
reductions. Energy retrofits for our Harbord 
Village houses typically begin with: air sealing, 
enhanced insulation, and window/door retrofits 
to increase the overall efficiency of the house’s 
HVAC systems. Once a home’s efficiency has 
been tightened up, the Retrofit Project will assist 
residents in making the switch away from carbon 
emitting forms of heating (such as natural gas) by 
facilitating the selection and installation of new 
systems which do not produce carbon emissions 
(such as heat pumps and solar water heaters). 
The project will communicate the benefits of this 
new technology and the latest financial incentives 
to install it (grants, rebates and loans). It will also 
pursue discounted bulk purchase pricing for the 
neighbourhood and connect homeowners with 
experienced and recommended installers.

Since approximately 30% of Toronto’s carbon 
emissions come from gasoline-powered 
transportation, the Electric Vehicle Project seeks 
to reduce our community’s dependence upon 
these vehicles. Its 2025 goal is for 50% of the 
new vehicles purchased in Harbord Village to be 
electric and to increase the number of accessible 
charging stations in the neighbourhood. First, 
the group seeks to educate the neighbourhood 
about electric vehicles (EVs): their maintenance, 
operating costs, driving performance and typical 
driving ranges. And to encourage drivers to make 
the switch, the group will create opportunities 
for Harbord Villagers to meet existing EV owners, 
hear about their experiences, and to test drive the 
vehicles for themselves. In addition to encouraging 
the adoption of EVs, the group also aims to reduce 
gasoline-fuelled vehicle use through the adoption 
of alternatives, such as electric assist bicycles and 
car share programs. Ultimately, the project hopes 
to partner with local dealers to facilitate bulk-
buys for residents, both of EVs and electric assist 
bicycles. 

The Electric Vehicle Project is 
supported by the Atmospheric 
Fund.

Learn more about our plans at https://
harbordvillage.com/projects/netzero-carbon-
project/, with links to resources to help you take 
part in this timely project.

Help by filling out our survey!

 To ensure these projects will best serve the needs 
of Harbord Village residents we need you to fill out 
our survey: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
hvra-survey-2021. 

Everyone who completes the survey will be eligible 
to win a free pizza from the Victory Café on Bloor 
Street.
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Be green 
Robert Stambula 

Even when much of the world is out of our control, 
there’s still much we can do in: in our yards, 
laneways, balconies, homes and neighbourhood 
to BE GREEN. We are all caretakers of a sort for the 
season that we are here. Let’s leave a marker of 
good stewardship even as we mourn losses. BE 
GREEN! 

Thinking GREEN opens us up to creativity and a 
world of possibilities. Here are just a few: 

Can you remove that hardscaping in the yard? 
Let the earth breathe and soak up the storm 
water instead of your basement. Ground cover is 
maintenance free. Better yet, build a garden: bee 
or butterfly friendly, herbs or vegetables. Or use 
permeable pavers if needed. 

Is there room for a tree in front or out back? Our 
tree canopy is in serious decline, under our watch, 
and needs attention. There are plenty of sources for 
free trees. Stay tuned for our Councillor’s backyard 
tree planting initiative and call 311 to let the City 
know you have a home for a front yard tree. And if 
you notice a new tree the City has planted, please 
help water it. 

Have you disconnected your downspouts as the 
City requires to avoid flooding? 

Do you know about our laneway greening 
initiatives and gardeners group? They share 
plants and knowledge. Get involved. 

How about your carbon footprint? Time for car 
sharing to replace a seldom-used car? That eyesore 
of a garage is just the added outdoor space that 
you need. Look for initiatives of our Net- Zero 
Committee. Can an electric heat pump really 
replace my gas furnace? You’d be surprised. 

Shop/eat local. Support our farmers’ market, local 
grocers, restaurants and our many shops that are 
just steps away—all part of the very fabric of our 
neighbourhood that makes it what it is. 

BE GREEN and only be limited by your 
imagination. Let us know what you’re doing and 
what great ideas we’ve missed. 

Safe streets
Shafeeq Armstrong 

HVRA continues to engage with Councillor Layton’s 
office and the City on various safe street initiatives 
and projects. They’ve let us know that:

•	 They’ve received our request to get 
transportation to install proper stop lines at a 
variety of important intersections throughout 
the neighbourhood, such as the one at 
Borden/Sussex this spring.

•	 The utility work on the lower section of 
Brunswick is the first step in the planned road 
resurfacing. 

•	 The road resurfacing will follow the current 
work early spring, then the pavement markings 
will proceed. Road work will take place 
alongside any construction at 45 Brunswick.

•	 They are finalizing the design of the College/
Borden intersection and believe the 
construction of the intersection and Borden 
reconstruction (including raised intersection) 
will move forward this year. They are also 
working on adjusting the curb bump-outs to 
give a little more wiggle room for all.

We look forward to continuing to advocate for 
safety improvements to our neighbourhood and 
will keep everyone updated with our progress!

HVRA Newsletter	 Spring 2021

8



9

Development proposals of interest*
Sue Dexter & Carolee Orme

Development is constant in and around HV, 
ranging from the soon-to-be-open Waverley (on 
the site of the old music venue) to the following 
future projects:

350 Bloor St. West
A 35-storey development is proposed for the 
north side of Bloor, extending east from Shoppers 
Drug Mart to Spadina and north to beyond the 
subway entrance. There will be 380 residential 
units, office and retail space, and an “urban living 
room” ground-level public space extending the 
length of the Spadina frontage connecting to the 
subway entrance. A working group has formed to 
ensure public concerns are brought forward before 
approval.

419–431 College St.
The City is reviewing a proposal for a 13-storey 
building at the southeast corner of Bathurst and 
College (Sneaky Dee’s and adjacent properties). 
169 residential units will be constructed atop retail/
commercial units, including space for a potential 
music venue. A public consultation was held in 
January, and a working group formed. The 2017 
College Street Study determined the south side of 
College was appropriate for mid-rise development, 
while the north side (in HV) should retain its main 
street character with a 6-storey height limit.

225 Brunswick Ave.
Committee of Adjustment has approved seven 
dwelling units in the former chapel converted to 
synagogue at the corner of Brunswick and Sussex. 
Plans approved by Heritage Preservation Services 
called for raising the roof of the existing building. 
The approval has been appealed to Toronto Local 
Appeal Body.

*More details at City’s website at http://app.
toronto.ca/AIC/index.do.

419–431 College St., looking southeast

The Waverley, at Spadina and College

350 Bloor St. interior
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Colin Furness

Colin Furness has become 
famous across Canada as a 
much-needed and mostly 
heeded voice on how we 
are doing with the COVID 
pandemic. He is an Assistant 
Professor at U of T and holds a 
Master of Epidemiology from 
the Dalla Lana School of Public 
Health, where he now holds a 
status cross-appointment as 
Assistant Professor of Health 
Informatics. Since January, 2020, 
Colin has done over 1,000 media 
interviews, including the CBC, 
the Toronto Star, the Globe & 
Mail, and the New York Times.

Closer to home, Colin is a past 
member of the Board of HVRA 
and now sits on the HVRA 
Constitution and Nominations 
Committee.

Andre Roy

Andre Roy has lived in HV all his 
life. He was a French immersion 
student at King Edward Public 
School and Student Council 
President at Harbord Collegiate. 
His dedication to municipal 
politics and neighbourhood 
engagement led him to attain a 
degree in City Studies from the 
U of T in 2020. Over the years, 
Andre has worked on many 
political campaigns at all levels 
of government and connected 
with many HV residents about 
their concerns. He volunteers 
at the HVRA Community Clean-
up and Fall Fair and attends 
local hearings on construction 
projects and parks. We are 
proud to have this civic-minded 
young man in our community!

Kensington Health

Kensington Health is a not-
for-profit, community-based 
model of providing specialized 
healthcare to its clients. Their 
ethos is to recognize the 
symbiotic relationships among 
leadership, staff, residents and 
their families together with the 
community. This fosters the 
belief that good outcomes arise 
when all know and trust that all 
will perform at their utmost. 

The COVID-19 pandemic has 
been an incredible challenge 
for Kensington with their model 
tested to the fullest. With the 
extraordinary leadership of CEO 
John Yip, they have performed 
miraculously. Although there 
is still more work to do and the 
threat is not over, we applaud 
the Kensington Team!

Community Builder Awards Spring 2021
Gus Sinclair
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Food
Akai Sushi
Almond Butterfly
Annex Food Hall
Aunties & Uncles
Aunt Lucy’s
Bagel Time
Bambot House of Tea
Bauzza Bauzza
Bistro 422
Bombay Roti
Burger’s Priest 
Burrito Bandidos
By The Way Cafe
Chuan Noodle
Cora Pizza
Country Style 
Crafty Coyote
Cuppa Tea
Daily Delicious Wanton
Deepizz Pizza
Dessert Kitchen
La Diperie
Dreyfus Restaurant
East of Brunswick
Elchi Chai
El Rancho
Eva’s Original
Famoso Pizza
Fancy Franks
Flock Rotisserie
Found Coffee
Free Times Café
Fresca Pizza
Fresh
Freshii
The Fry
Future Bistro
Fuwa Fuwa
Gazale
George’s Deli & BBQ 
Greedy Duck 
Green Room 
Hacienda
Happy Burger
Harbord Fish & Chips
Harbord House
Haven Eatery
Her Father’s Cider Bar
Hogtown Vegan
Indian Desire

Insomnia
Istanbul Shawarma
Japan Sushi
Jell & Chill
Jerk King
Kenzo Noodle House
Kibo Sushi
Kinka Izakaya 
Knockout Chicken
Kung Fu Tea
Lavish
Lebanese Garden 
Little Jerry
Magic Noodle
Manic Coffee
Mars Diner
Matha Roti 
Mi’Hito Sushi
Mi Taco
Monkey Sushi
Mugi 
My My Chicken
Naan Spot
ND Sushi
New Generation Sushi
New York Gyro
Nirvana
Nora Shawarma
Osmow’s
Paupers Pub
Piano Piano 
Pig Out BBQ
Pizza Ceo
Pizza Gigi
Pi Co 
Pita Land
Pita Q
Pomegranate
Quetzal
Ramen Isshin
Rasa Restaurant
St. Louis Wings
Sakura Japanese
Santouka 
Scottybons Caribbean
Sheherzade
Shuyi Delicious
Sushi Maido
Sushi on Bloor
Tea 18
Thai Basil

Thindi
Think IT Cafe 
Toby’s Pub & Eatery
Tonkatsu
Udon Kitanoya
Unicorn Cafe
Victory Cafe
Vietnam Lovely Noodle 
Voodoo Child
YGO Lab
Yasu Sushi
Yogurty
Zaad Mediterranean

Retail
Annex Mart
Bakka Phoenix Books
Beguiling Comics
BMV Books & Cafe
Boom She Said
Caversham Booksellers
Clay Design
Cobs Bread
College Home Hardware
College Street Optical 
Common Sort Apparel
A Different Booklist
EB Games
Freedom Mobile
Good for Her
Harbord Bakery
Harbord Convenience
Inti Crafts
Juxtapose
Kensington Bakery
Kwesiya Apparel/Decor
Little Island Comics
Midoco Art Supplies
Om Market 
Patrick Crean Books
Pet Valu
Piya’s Boutique
Press Internationale
The Rock Store 
The Runners Shop
Starbank Convenience 
Stephanian Antiques
Stop’n’go Convenience
Sweet Pete’s
Things Japanese 
312 Optical

Urbane Cyclist 
Wiener’s Home Hardware

Other
Alex Cuts
Alternative Arts
Altima Dental
Annex Hotel
Annex Photo
Augusta Pharmacy
Barber House 
Bloor Dental
Canada Computers
CL Hair Salon
Comrades Barber
The Copy Place
Curbside Cycle
The Curl Ambassador
Decent Auto Repair 
Duke Barbershop 
Elite Image 
Enchanting Beauty Salon
Fuzz Wax Bar
Gripped Publishing
Harbord Dentistry
Hot Docs Theatre 
Hutoshi 
Joe’s cleaners
Jump+
Kim’s Hair Fashion
King’s Landing Barber
Knob Hill Cleaners
Man Cave Barber
Massage Addict
Miles Nadal JCC
Move Pain Care Physio
Natural Beauty Salon
Peter’s Garage
Randolph Academy
Sivananda Yoga
Silver Arrow Barbershop
Spirit of Math 
Studio 79
Tafelmusik
The Ten Spot 
Threading Experts 
Three Cent Copy 
Top Cuts
Tranzac Club
Wright Real Estate

Please support our one-of-a-kind local businesses
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HVRA Board 2020–2021
Chair	 Anne Fleming	 chair@harbordvillage.com

Past chair 	 Gus Sinclair	 chair@harbordvillage.com

Treasurer	 Lena Mortensen	 treasurer@harbordvillage.com

Secretary	 Suzanne Dubeau	 secretary@harbordvillage.com

Membership	 Lacy Lauks	 membership@harbordvillage.com

Webmaster	 Regine Schmid	 web@harbordvillage.com

UofT Liaison	 Sue Dexter	 asusan.dexter@gmail.com 

NE Rep	 Nick Provart	 arearepne@harbordvillage.com

NE Rep	 Carolee Orme	 arearepne@harbordvillage.com

NW Rep	 Shafeeq Armstrong	 arearepnw@harbordvillage.com

NW Rep	 Christian Mueller	 arearepnw@harbordvillage.com

SC Rep	 Simon Coleman	 arearepsc@harbordvillage.com

SC Rep	 Susan McDonald	 arearepsc@harbordvillage.com

SE Rep	 Gina Buonaguro	 arearepse@harbordvillage.com

SE Rep	 Cathy Merkley	 arearepse@harbordvillage.com

SW Rep	 Jane Perdue	 arearepsw@harbordvillage.com

SW Rep	 Bob Stambula	 arearepsw@harbordvillage.com

HVRA membership & renewal form

Name . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                           ❏ New  ❏ Renewal

Address  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                           

Telephone . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Email  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                   

Please check one:

❏	 Voting member (individual) $10

❏	 Enthusiastic member $20

❏	 Fanatical member $50

Payment can be made online at https://harbordvillage.com/membership. 

Or mail a cheque payable to Harbord Village Residents’ Association at 

HVRA, PO Box 68522, 360A Bloor Street West, Toronto M5S 1X1.

HVRA committees

Board search/ 
nomination

Find at least one candidate for 
each vacant board position 
before the AGM.

Communications

Oversee the newsletter, 
website, e-blasts.

Gardening

Enhance HV with personal and 
public gardening initiatives. 

Heritage 

Document and preserve the 
unique architectural history 
of HV.

Membership

Grow and nurture HV 
membership. 

Parents’ consultation

Focus on issues of interest to 
area parents.

Safe Streets 

Work on community-based 
solutions for pedestrian safety 
related to traffic.

NetZero Carbon 

Help homeowners reduce their 
carbon footprint.

To learn more or join, contact  
search2020@harbordvillage.com.
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This newsletter is produced semi-annually, for the area bounded by Spadina to Bathurst, Bloor to College. HVRA thanks 
Anne Kerekes as managing editor, Anne Fleming as assistant, Jane Auster and Margaret Procter for copy-editing, Ian 
MacKenzie for his patience and layout skills, and everyone who supplied photographs for this issue.
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